
   Since its beginning, the 
ASCCA has relied on the 
talents of our many wonder-
ful volunteers to help com-
plete the work we do every 
year.  Each year our volun-
teer programs continues to 
grow at a steady pace, and 
we currently have 92 active 
volunteers!  
   From January-November 
2014, these volunteers dedi-
cated more than  3,600 
hours on various projects.  
We have volunteers work 
with us as area stewards, 

conservation educators, as 
well as assist us with garden-
ing, office administration,  
and on special projects.   
   For the first time a group 
of 10-12 people from Pros-
pect Human Services joined 
our volunteer team and 
came out two times a month 
from April-September to 
assist as area stewards; and 
with landscape management.  
This opportunity allowed 
clients from Prospect to 
build their resumes by  
expanding their skills in    
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ASCCA Volunteers Complete Another Year of Hard 
Work Donating over 3,600 Hours of Their Time in 2014! 
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Special points of interest: 

¶ Volunteer Highlights 

¶ Regõs Reflection of 30 years on the Land 

¶ Crossõ Critters - Northern Pocket Gopher 

¶ Wish List 
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Where Have All the Badgers Gone? 

 

 

   Although the ASCCA 
works hard to protect native 
species of wildlife and their 
natural habitat, over the past 
30 years Reg has noticed that 
some specie are no longer 
found on the land.  One of 
these species is the American 
Badger.   

   The Badger is a mammal 

that prefers the grassland and 
parkland regions of North 
America as they rely on the 
Richardson Ground Squirrels 
and Northern Pocket 
Gophers as their main source 
of food.  Over the past 4 
years, we have seen a marked 
decrease in the number of 
Richardson Ground Squirrels 
on our property.  This could 
be a  reason why the Badger 
is no longer found on the 
ASCCA, but more research is 
required.   

   Badgers are known to have 
large territories so it is possible 
that they utilize the ASCCA for 
hunting even though we have 
not found any active dens.  
Badgers are also in decline due 
to: increased agricultural activ-
ity; hunting;  and trapping.  
However, we remain hopeful 
that we will see them again on 
the ASCCA . 

 

 

2015 Dates to Remember! 

landscaping, and flora and 
fauna identification.   
   Our volunteers are the 
reason the ASCCA is able to 
keep our doors open and 
provide a space for wildlife 
conservation, and a location 
for students to participate in 
conservation education.   
The staff at the ASCCA are 
SO GRATEFUL for all the 
work our volunteers do and 
want to extend a HUGE 
THANK YOU for another 
year of hard work!  We are 
excited to continue to work 
with such an amazing group 
of people in 2015!  

Volunteer Recognition January 24 

Volunteer Recruitment April   

BioBlitz June  

Stampede Breakfast July 4 

BBQ & Bugle Event for Volunteers  September 24 

Halloween Howl October  

Community Conservation Talks   Mar, April, May, Sept, Nov.   



Education Update from Maureen and Laura  

   A wonderful year of exploring 

the natural world with over 5000 

youth has come and gone with 

many great memories.  We 

explored the ASCCA with 

numerous students, some of 

whom rarely venture outside their 

neighborhood.  Stories of their 

discoveries ranged from a sighting 

of the first crocus to the sightings 

of deer, moose and the always-

entertaining thirteen-lined ground 

squirrel.  One of our programs 

even involved Ted Harrison 

School conducting a citizen 

science study to investigate signs 

of wildlife to find the best location 

for future still motion cameras. 

   Our Nature Safari Summer 
Camps were a big hit. The 
leadership camp was taken to a 
new level by allowing participants 
to get involved in the other camp 
weeks as assistant camp leaders. 

   Conservation Learning events 
continued to capture the 
imagination and the magic of the 

Area by communing with nature 
through yoga; gazing at the stars 
and contemplating the vastness of 
the sky; exploring the biodiversity 
of the land with families through 
our annual BioBlitz; and 
discovering the abundance of 
night creatures on our Halloween 
Hike complete with costumes ð 
well at least by our staff. 

   The newly formed partnership 
with Mount Royal University 
(MRU) brought in a new array of 
Education participants to the 
Area.  University students visited 
the ASCCA to learn of environ-
me n t a l  a nd  ex pe r ie n t i a l 
programming techniques; winter 
ecology; and energy conservation.  
Research projects were under-
taken in geology and bumblebees,   
as well as teacher motivation for 
outdoor environmental programs. 
Some of this work included 
elementary students working in 
the capacity of citizen scientists.  
All programs were designed in 
conjunction with a fantastic group 
of MRU professors. 

   We continue to engage with the 
community through our Outreach 
Programs and through events 
including the Calgary Youth 
Science Fair, the Mayorõs Expo 
and Fish Creek Park Star Night.  
This year we saw students with 
specialized needs from different 
organizations experience the 
ASCCA, a great opportunity to 
learn from each other. 

    A special thank you to our 
dedicated education volunteers 
who tirelessly support our valued 
programs and take such care with 
the students. A final thank you to 
our brilliant summer student, 
Jessica Eaton, whoõs knowledge 
extends to many facets, not the 
least of which is the artwork she 
has left behind with us on our 
south facing wall ð  Alces Alces to 
some.  She will be deer-ly missed. 

this year from TD Friends of 
the Environment to purchase 
and erect a Tipi on the property 
that can be used as a cultural 
learning area for students and 
visitors.  The Tipi will be used to 
facilitate place-based teachings 
of First Nations culture at the 
ASCCA.  This spring, we will be 
hosting a public learning event 
and grand opening of the Tipi 
for the public.  

- A major project in 2014 was 
our Trail Improvement Project, 
which is still in its infancy.  We 
started this project by closing 
Pine Creek Trail, in an effort to 
protect Pine Creek and bring 
more wildlife back into that area.  
To ensure we were still 
providing the wonderful vistas 
of Pine Creek valley, we opened 
Paradise Trail, which runs along 
the ridge of the valley.  If you 
have been out for a hike 

   2014 marked another big year 
for new projects and new 
partnerships at the ASCCA.   

- One of our most significant 
partnerships was made official in 
June when the ASCCA signed a 
Memorandum of Understanding 
with Mount Royal University to 
allow students and professors to 
work on research projects on 
the ASCCA.  Currently, we are 
working on a number of 
projects with MRU including a 
hydrogeological study of the 
water found on the ASCCA.  
This study is researching the 
origins of the water on the 
ASCCA and how long it has 
been in this hydrological system.  
Trout Unlimited is also a partner 
for this project and have started 
a baseline study of water quality, 
and an assessment of the fish 
species on the ASCCA.  

- The ASCCA received a grant 

recently, you will have noticed 
that we have made new signs at 
each trail head.  We are currently 
working on developing a new 
map for the area as well as new 
interpretive signs that will be 
posted along the trails.  In the 
spring we will also be installing 
trail markers along all of our 
designated trails. We are doing 
this to improve the visibility of 
trails in all seasons and increase 
our emergency response 
capacity.   

- The last major grant project of 
2014 (developed in partnership 
with the Miistakis Institute, 
Cows and Fish, and ALCCS) 
will be the next 3 year phase of 
our beaver relocation project.      

This time the focus is on 
developing a policy framework 
to assist and educate landowners 
on beaver management best 
practices.   

 òI really enjoyed 
the entire day and 
so did the children. 
This is a wonderful 
program to 
encourage 
appreciation and 
respect for 
nature.ó    

- Teacher  
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Blazing Trails! An Update on Current Projects  

Highlight On:  

Tree Planting Projects! 

 

We were happy to 
complete the second year 
of a 9 year partnership 
with the Junior Forest 
Wardens who planted 
another 10,000 trees on 
our property.  We also 
established a new 
partnership with the 
Carbon Farmers, who 
hope to plant 1 million 
trees on the ASCCA 
over the next 10 years. 

The ASCCA is looking 
forward to seeing these 
projects into 2015 and 
beyond! 

We are striving to make the trails more identifiable, safer and people friendly without changing the existing habitat more 
than we need to. - Reg Rempel 



   There is a saying: òIt takes a lifetime to build a Ranch òI believe this also holds true for the restoration of lands such as the Cross 
Conservation Area. To reach a point of sustainable existence in the near future will become of great importance as well. If it takes a 
lifetime this means my part is only half done, yippee. I hope to spend at least the next 10 years working at the restoration of our 
watershed and flora enhancement. 

   2014 was a year of success for habitat stewardship as we continued to focus on the transition from farming, ranching and 
homesteading to the current management practices of the conservation area. We spent many years of blood sweat and yes, even some 
tears, in making this challenging transition. The Special Projects volunteer group put in many hours working with me on maintenance 
and habitat management work on the land. Section 4 (where the south arm of Pine Creek is located) was challenged with watershed 
problems.  However, we were able to complete a large portion of the watershed clean-up, and replace old fencing with wildlife friendly 
fencing to specific areas.  At the end of the season, our main focus was on improving the trail systems for the 
enhancement of habitat for wildlife.   

  ~   ~   ~   ~   

   2014 was a very important year at the ASCCA because it commemorated Reg Rempelõs 30-year anniversary of 
working on the land.  Regõs intimate knowledge and experience of the land continue to play an essential role in how we 
manage the habitat now and into the future.  At Regõs 30-year anniversary celebration he commented on how the Cross 
family and land has helped shape his life.   

   Of utmost importance to Reg are the people he has been able to work with over the past 30 years.  Reg reflected on 
what it was like to work directly with Sandy, and how he was able to grow with the organization from his role as a 
cowboy and cattle manager for Rothney Farm, to being the land manager for the ASCCA.  He also recognized the 
importance of the work of numerous volunteers who have helped shape the Cross into the place it is today; as well as 
his wonderful wife Karen for being so supportive of their country lifestyle.   

   All of the staff and volunteers at the ASCCA are proud to know Reg and celebrate his 30-year commitment to the Cross family, and 
the legacy of this land.   

Time is like a 
river, you cannot 
touch the water 
twice because the 
flow that has 
passed will never 
pass again. 
Enjoy every 
moment of life.  

-Reg Rempel  
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A Reflection on Habitat Management in 2014é  Reg Rempel - Land Manager 
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A Special Thanks to our Sponsors and Donors  
We would like to thank Pembina Pipelines, the Government of  

Alberta Community Initiatives Program, the Alberta Conservation 

Association, Alberta Ecotrust, the Land Stewardship Centre, The 

Calgary Foundation, MD of Foothills FCSS, Nexen, TD Friends of 

the Environment, The Tao Foundation, Blakes, Conoco Phillips, 

White moose Ranch and Spectra Energy for their support. We 

would also like to express our thanks to our individual donors.  

Without the support of our sponsor and donors we would not be 

able to continue to provide essential outdoor and environmental 

learning opportunities for children and adults of all ages. 

Thank You!  

Visit our website: www.crossconservation.org 

¶ Help us update our  
security system with 
the use of webcams to   
prevent poaching and 
the threat of fires on 
the ASCCA. 

¶ H i s t o r i c a l  f a r m      
equipment we can 
place along the trails to 
engage our visitors and 
students with the    
agricultural history of 
the ASCCA. 

¶ An all terrain wheel-
chair so we can provide 
additional support to 
youth who otherwise 
could not access the 
trails at the ASCCA. 

¶ Multi-year financial sup-
port for the education 
programs. 

¶ Financial support to 
assist with bussing chil-
dren from high needs 
areas to the ASCCA. 

¶ A sponsor  for a new 
program called ôCross 
Crittersõ to help us   
feature animals found 
on the ASCCA. 

¶ New (or lightly used) 
audiovisual equipment 
such as a smart TV and 
computers. 

¶ Financial assistance to 
replace our work shop. 

¶ An ATV trailer that can 
be used for rescue if 
necessary. 

¶ F our-Whee l-D r i ve 
Truck for maintenance 

2015 ASCCA Wish List  
 
* Tax receipts available for most donated items and gifts in-kind  

Ann & Sandy Cross 
Conserva t ion Area 

Fostering a Wildlife Legacy 

To donate online scan QR Code  


